

From: MOSER Nolan <nolan.moser@state.or.us>

Date: December 4, 2019 at 9:36:12 AM PST

To: ""amc@stateside.com"" <amc@stateside.com>, ""carla.scarsella@pacificorp.com"" <carla.scarsella@pacificorp.com>, ""cloughlin@sapereconsulting.com"" <cloughlin@sapereconsulting.com>, 'David White' <David.White@pgn.com>, DAVIS Diane <diane.davis@state.or.us>, ""dockets@idahopower.com"" <dockets@idahopower.com>, ""dockets@mrg-law.com"" <dockets@mrg-law.com>, ""greg@richardsonadams.com"" <greg@richardsonadams.com>, ""irion@sanger-law.com"" <irion@sanger-law.com>, JONES Jason W <Jason.W.JONES@state.or.us>, BATMALE JP <jp.batmale@state.or.us>, ""jravenesanmarcos@yahoo.com"" <jravenesanmarcos@yahoo.com>, ""jstephens@newsunenergy.net"" <jstephens@newsunenergy.net>, ""leslie@newsunenergy.net"" <leslie@newsunenergy.net>, SMITH Natascha <natascha.smith@state.or.us>, COLOMBO Nicholas <nicholas.colombo@state.or.us>, ""nrogers@ecoplexus.com"" <nrogers@ecoplexus.com>, ""oregondockets@pacificorp.com"" <oregondockets@pacificorp.com>, ""orianamagnera@verdenw.org"" <orianamagnera@verdenw.org>, ""paul@intermountainwindllc.com"" <paul@intermountainwindllc.com>, 'PGE OPUC Filings' <pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com>, ""regtrackdsire@gmail.com"" <regtrackdsire@gmail.com>, 'Rob Macfarlane' <Rob.Macfarlane@pgn.com>, ""ryan.sheehy@fleetdevelopment.org"" <ryan.sheehy@fleetdevelopment.org>, "ANDRUS Stephanie" <Stephanie.ANDRUS@state.or.us>, ""thomas.woodworth@pacificorp.com"" <thomas.woodworth@pacificorp.com>

Subject: AR 629 DISPUTE RESOLUTION FOR PURPA CONTRACTS - Follow-up From November 13 Workshop; FINALIZED DATES - please hold Wednesday, December 18th for next meeting

Good morning Stakeholders,

I've received no objections PGE's proposed revisions to our schedule, so I'd like to make that our finalized schedule.

Accordingly, below are the key dates for this rulemaking –

Original Date	Event
12/10/2019	DOJ Memo circulated to stakeholders
12/11/2019	Stakeholder work-products requested (Mandatory proposal, FERC example)
12/18/2019	Tentative date for process review discussion with DOJ
12/23/2019	Straw proposal circulated to stakeholders
1/15/2020	Comments on Straw proposal requested
1/23/2020	Second workshop
2/7/2020	Draft rules circulated
2/28/2020	Redlines to draft rules requested
3/6/2020	Third and final workshop
3/20/2020	Final informal draft rules circulated
4/7/2020	Rules put before Commission at public meeting to open formal phase

We've got our next meeting in this docket coming on *the 18th of this month*. At that meeting, we'll be discussing currently available procedural options for addressing disputes, and discussing the flexibility in these currently available tools together and with DOJ. *I plan to hold this meeting in Portland*, at a soon-to-be determined location and time. The meeting will be accessible by phone. I intend to send out meeting details no later than COB tomorrow. This meeting will be largely focused on legal questions and issues, so you may want to consider that as you decide who from your organization might attend.

Please let me know if you have any questions. I will send out the DOJ memo for you review a week in advance of the meeting, by *COB December 10th*.

Thank you,

Nolan